BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday, 25 January 2023 at 7.30 pm – Gulliver’s World
Present


Chairman



Ward




Ceri Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood

Vice Chairman 
*
                                M Rufus (L)



Westbrook





Council Members





A Abbey (L)



Burtonwood

                                           Cathy Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood 

*

K Burgess (L)


Burtonwood





E Abbey (L)



Burtonwood 

*



J Guthrie (L)



Burtonwood

* 



J Webb (IND)


Old Hall




B Gallagher (L)


Westbrook





D Gallagher (L) 


Westbrook

*



B MacLaren (IND
 

Westbrook

*



D Duddle (IND) 


Westbrook





Vacancy



Westbrook

*



N Shah (CON)


Westbrook

*



Brian Morgan-Scrutton (L)

Westbrook
* 



A Guthrie (L)



Westbrook 



*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present

Clerk to the Council – Julie Pickles




Nigel Catlow – Great Sankey Parish Council




Rebecca Wright - Resident from Great Sankey
C86
Apologies
An apology for absence had been received from Councillors Ceri Mitchell, Cathy Mitchell, Diane Gallagher and Brian Gallagher. 
C87
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No Declarations of Interest had been received or recorded.
C88
Community / Policing Issues 


It was noted that the local police officers were not in attendance, but PCSO Tony Spruce (Burtonwood and Winwick) had forwarded his email report and that this had been circulated to the Members.

Councillor D Duddle reported on a letter that had been forwarded to her in reference to questions that had been asked at Full Council (WBC) which stated the funding resource that had been spent and was due to be spent on the Play areas within Westbrook, it was noted that a final report was to be presented to the Parish Council when the full facts could be looked at.
Councillor K Burgess reported on speeding on Fir Tree Lane and Lumber Lane, it was noted that vehicles were not slowing down at the roundabout and in some cases were driving straight over the top of it, near this roundabout was the bus stop which in a morning time about 30 children were waiting for their school bus, and this was a great concern for their safety and it was

Resolved by Council that the Clerk writes to Mark Tune of the Borough Councils Road Safety Team to request that a safety study be completed
Councillor B Morgan-Scrutton reported on the nuisance parking on Carina Park
which was due to the local business parking on the residential estate, it was noted that this issue was far worse when the Miller and Carter Public House closed their car park, it was reported that PCSO had visited the area, the only way that the problem would be erased if all the residents agreed to an residents access only order and that this would be very difficult to gain.

 C89
Minutes of the Previous Meeting (16 November 2022)


It was resolved by the Council that the minutes from the meeting held on 16 November 2022 were read and approved as a correct and true record
C90
Matters Arising


Nil
C91
Finance Sub-Committee - Agenda (16 November 2022)
The Deputy Chairman (Cllr Marc Rufus)) reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself, Councillors Alan Guthrie, 

J Webb, B Morgan-Scrutton and B MacLaren.

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council.

C91.1 Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor Ceri Mitchell.
C91.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No Declarations of Interest had been received or recorded.
C91.3 Application(s) for Grant
Nil
C91.4 Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings (November 2022 and January 2023)

Ionos Website Nov 






£      8.40

WBC Callands Christmas Tree 




£2184.00

WBC Printing 






£    22.80

Zurich Municipal – Parish Insurance 



£2946.53

Bookings Clerk December 2022 




£  325.00

Water Plus Kingswood 





£  167.70

Relief CT 3 x Dance Class, Dec 22 



£    60.00

SLCC Membership Jan 2023 




£  177.00

Winwick Parish Council Litter Picker 


 
£1650.00

SCS Week End 21/08/22 





£  225.85 

Clerk Top Up for January Salary Backdated from April

£1098.50

Gatekeeper Top Up for January Salary (BD From October)
£    96.92  

Caretaker Top Up for January Salary (BD from October) 
£  209.20

CT Cover Kingswood 12-14-18/12/22 



£    60.00
Noted by the Finance Sub-Committed that all payments had been forwarded

C91.5 Accounts Requiring Payment (January 2023)

WBC Q3 Play Area Inspections 




£  283.61

WBC Wildflowers Summer 22 




£1858.80

WBC Burtonwood By Election 




£5798.00

R Worsley Lap Top Software Fault 



£    40.00

Bookings Clerk January 23 




£  325.00

Norton PC Protection Annual Sub 



£    64.99

Winwick Parish Council Litter Picker 



£1650.00

Ionos Website December 22 




£      8.40

CT Cover Kingswood 07/08/14/21/28/23 


£  120.00

D Platt Christmas Tree Burtonwood 



£  946.22

Ionos Website Jan 23 





£      8.40

Impact Grafixs – Sign Pavilion 




£    72.00

Information Commissioner 





£    40.00

ABM Fire and Security – Kingswood 



£  143.06

Council and Clerks Direct Annual Sub 



£    14.00

Clerks Expenses Nov Dec and January 



£  108.15

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committed that all payments be made

C91.6 Monthly Accounts & Bank Reconciliation (November / December and January 2023)
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments, receipts account and reconciliation for the month of November, December and January  2023 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the balance be noted and the report be accepted     
C91.7 Budget Monitoring Report (9 Months Actual & 3 Months Forecast)
The Clerk produced a report showing the bank reconciliation up to the end of December 2022 and the forecasted reconciliation up to the end of the current financial year and it was 

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the report be accepted and that all spending be kept within the forecasted figures 

C91.8 Parish Precept 2023/2024 
The Clerk reported that she had received correspondence from the Borough Council requesting the setting of the forthcoming year’s precept.

The precept setting was discussed at great length, with the following points discussed further at the meeting of Council;-

· Ongoing/forthcoming projects to consider

· Pavilion Building demolition / rebuild

· Repairs to Pavilion Car Park

· Repairs / renewals to the Kingswood Centre
· Westbrook Library Funding against closure
· Litter Picker Costs

· PWLB

· Election Costs

· Pension Liability

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the Burtonwood and Westbrook Parish Council Precept be set at £119965.26 which equated to a 2% increase on the current year, for the forthcoming financial year of 2023/2024
C91.9 Banking Arrangements 2023/2024 

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the Parish Council continues with its banking arrangements with the National Westminister Bank PLC

C91.10Appointment of Internal / External Auditor 2023/2024
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that Mrs. J Ashcroft be requested to conclude the internal audit for the forthcoming financial year, it was noted that the appointment of an external auditor was contracted regionally. 
C91.11Appointment of Accountant – End of Year Accounts 2022/2023
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that Mrs. C Fellows be requested to produce the Year End Accounts for the current financial year 

.

C91.12Appointment to Compile Asset Register – 31 March 2023
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that Mrs. C Fellows be requested to update the Parish Asset Register to 31 March 2023
C91.13Parish Council Meeting Venues (Civic Year 2023-2024
The Clerk reported that she had already provisionally booked The Club at Burtonwood and Gullivers World in Old Hall for the next civic years meetings. It was noted that since September the Kingswood Centre was now available on a Wednesday due to a long-term user moving to another venue. A long discussion followed which carried across to the main meeting. It was noted that should the main hall be hired out again then the Parish Council meetings would have to move to the small meeting room which could only hold a maximum of 12 people comfortably and the majority of Members  thought this was an issue, additionally it was thought that the Parish Council meeting should not take priority in the main halls use and it was
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that for the forthcoming Civic Year the Parish Councils meetings takes place at The Club in Burtonwood and The Conference room at the Gullivers World Hotel (Alternate Months)
C91.14Parish Council Resignation


The Clerk reported that the Chairman had received a letter of resignation from Theo Mirfin saying that this was due to a change in his personal circumstances, the Clerk had informed the Election Office that this had taken place and the Borough Council would now start the process and set an election timetable, it was noted that if an election was called the estimated costs were in the region of 7K and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the Clerks report be noted

C91.15 Kingswood Community Centre
The clerk reported that she had received a notice that the Monday Yoga Group was to finish due to low class figure and it was 
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that Monday and Wednesday evenings be advertised for community classes / events    
C91.16 Pavilion Centre
The Clerk reported that the Levelling Up Fund Bid for the Pavilion building had been unsuccessful as were other bids relating to Warrington, there was a need to further re-access the usage of the site and it was
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that Clerks report be noted 

C91.17Play Area – Pavilion
The Clerk reported that she had received a quarterly inspection report from the Borough Council and that she had ordered all works recommended to be done - See C91.19 below.
C91.18Play Area – Collins Green
The Clerk reported that she had received a quarterly inspection report from the Borough Council and that she had ordered all works recommended to be done - See C91.19 below.
C91.19Play Area Inspections

It was reported by the Clerk that an inspection report had been received, it was noted that the works recommended had been ordered by the Clerks.

Play Area Pavilion Site (Repairs estimate £1112.57 – Vat)


Play Area Collins Green Site (Repairs estimate £ 1196.23 + vat)
C91.202Fir Tree Community Ground
Nil

C91.21Pitches


The Clerk reported that two sets of rugby posts had been order.
C91.22Quotations Received

Please see C91.19 above for details.
C91.23Hall and Pitch Hire Review for Civic Year 2023/2024

Kingwood Parish Hall (Casual Users) 2023/2024

Parties (General – Main Hall)


Per Hour 
£30.00 

Deposit (refundable) £50.00

Main Hall (Non Community)


Per Hour
£24.00 

Main Hall (Community)



Per Hour
£15.00

Meeting Room (Non Community)


Per Hour
£18.00

Meeting Room (Community)


Per Hour
£12.00

Pavilion Football Pitches 2023/2024

Junior Football per team £  110.00 


Senior Football per team £ 190.00  

Fir Tree Lane Rugby Pitches 2023/2024

Junior Rugby per team £ 105.00  

Senior Rugby per team £155.00
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the above fees be implement from 1 April 2023 
C91.24Grit Bins

The Clerk had contacted the Borough Council in relation to the ownership and location of grit bin within the Parish are, it was noted that there was 3 Parish Council owned bins in Burtonwood and 3 Parish Council owned grit bins in Westbrook, there was many more within the are but these were owned by the Borough Council and it was 

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that Members contact the Clerk if any further grit bins were necessary, it was further noted that the Borough Council would have to agree on the location 
C92
Planning Agenda (25 January 2023)
Councillor D Duddle reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee meeting attended by herself and N Shah
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C92.1 Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor Diane Gallagher.
C92.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No Declarations of Interest had been received or recorded.

C92.3 Documents Received

0 General Items of Correspondence 

10 Domestic Planning Applications

9 Non-Domestic Planning Applications

0 Prior Notifications under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town, and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved

0 The Planning Inspectorate

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representation

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

2 Enforcement Notices Received and Closed 

0 Town and Country Act 1991 – Appeal Under S78 Against Refusal of House Holder Application 

0 WBC Development Control Agenda

0 WBC Cat D Listing

0 Ward List

Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the above documents received be noted 

C93
Correspondence 
1.
Countryside Voices

2.
Email – Asda

3.
Email – Cllr B Gallagher – Play Areas

4.
Email – Cllr B Gallagher – Play Areas

5.
Email – PC Meeting Venues

6.
Email – Gullivers PC Meeting Venue 23/24

7.
Thank you letter – Callands Primary School

8.
Westbrook Library Emergency closure

9.
The Clerk

10.
T Mirfin – Resignation letter

11.
Email – D Duddle – Asda Car Park

12.
Email – D Duddle – Correspondence

13.
Email Callands PTA – Funding Enquiry

14.
Email – Police and Crime Commissioner – Police Budget 2023/24

15.
Email – PCSO Stephen Heaps – Residents Feedback

16.
Police and Crime Commissioner – Liaison Meeting

17.
Email – WBC Grit Bins

18.
Email – Cllr Ceri Mitchell – Agenda

19.
Email – Burtonwood Police Report

20.
Email – Celia Mundy – Meeting Venues

21.
Email – Jacky Harding – Meeting Venues

22.
Copy Letter – Chapelford and Old Hall Play Areas

23.
Email – S Knight – Meeting Venues
Resolved by the Council that the above documents received be    noted 
C94
Burtonwood Reports / Updates
Councillor K Burgess reported on the following matters;-
· Paths on Back Lane, Lumber Lane and Fir Tree Lane  all need the hedges cut back as there is no room for pedestrians to walk

· Several lights on Terry O’Neill Way are out, but the posts have no numbers on them 

· Drains on Fir Tree Lane and Lumber Lane want clearing, the Borough Council had said that this work would be done back in September but it had not been completed
· Councillor Burgess requested that the Ward Councillors follow up these complaints with the Borough Council
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Kevin Burgess’s report be     noted

C95   Old Hall Reports / Updates
Nil
C96
Westbrook Reports / Updates


Councillor D Duddle reported on the following matter;-
· Concern about the traffic and nuisance parking at Callands School around dropping off and picking up time, Councillor N Shah stated that St Philips school had a Pelican crossing which made the area safer, Councillor J Webb requested that PCSO S Heaps attends the school site at dropping off and picking up time

Resolved by the Council that Councillor Debra Duddle’s report be     noted

Councillor A Guthrie reported on the following matters;-
· 2 collapsed bridges over local ponds, the matter had been reported to Ward Councillor S Carr, she had promised to look into the matter

· Westbrook Big Party 2023, scheduled for Friday 16 June at Gullivers World, this years supported charities being Cromwell Athletic Football Teams (boys and girls teams) and the Hospitals Dementia Unit
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Alan Guthries’s report be     noted

C97
Resolved that the public and press be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be considered

C98
Employee Salaries

The Clerk reported that the employee salaries had been back dated / implemented and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the report be noted
C99
Property - Collins Green

The Clerk reported that she had been contacted by a resident in Collins Green in relation to her property and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the report be noted
The meeting closed at 9.50 pm. 
Signed as a true record……..…………….

Cllr Marc Rufus  
Deputy Chairman

    25 January 2023
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8

